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4. Hiring. Successfully completed at least seven or eight searches and 
a few more are ongoing. We’re ahead of schedule, but Nursing is 
challenging due to competitive salaries.  

b. John will be taking division chairs and others to New Mexico Higher 
Education Assessment and Retention Summer Retreat to start building 
our academic plan and guide decisions on the above four key areas.  

4. Student Affairs 

a. No report.  

5. Business Office, Robert Griego 

a. Budget: Budget was entered and Banner closed. Main campus reviewed 
it. Board of Regents will meet to approve the budget, which then moves to 
the New Mexico Higher Education Department for review and approval. 
Current budget is tight as we near the end of the fiscal year, June 30. 
Other branches are dipping into reserves. Robert is working with index 
managers to review budgets and learn how to run reports. Will also expect 
to do mid-year budget projections in January.  

b. Accountant hiring. Job posting is up. Accountant Ramon Scott will be 
working for branch in another capacity, so seeking to fill the accountant 
position.  

6. Facilities and Maintenance, Ron Petranovich 

a. Happy to report we made it through last week (graduation plus Job Fair 
and other celebrations throughout the week). Ron asked that the campus 
consider spreading out events so everything doesn’t happen during the 
same week.  

b. Summer Projects. It’s expected to be quiet for internal projects.  

c. Lions Hall demolition. Still awaiting approval from HED.  

d. Summer hours: Ron requested official hours for the summer to determine 
facilities employee schedules.  

e. BR&R Budget: Expecting an additional $300,000 in the new fiscal year.  

7. Faculty Assembly, John Z. on behalf of Keri Stevenson 

a. John shared updates on Faculty Assembly positions. New President 
Carolyn Kuchera will join the College Council in the fall.   

8. Staff Council, Tina Griego 

a. Tina shared updates from last Staff Council meeting. She mentioned there 
have been concerns and questions about hiring processes, salary 



 


